Temple Beth Elohim Welcomes Rabbi Laurie Gold

By Eric Gross


Rabbi Laurie Gold has assumed the rabbinate at Temple Beth Elohim in Brewster. Eric GrossLaurie Gold always dreamed to become a rabbi and when the rabbinate opened to women, that dream became reality.

The former trial attorney who grew up in Rego Park, Queens before her family moved to Long Island, was always involved in the reform Judaic movement.

During her education at the Academy for Jewish Religion, Rabbi Gold worked as an intern chaplain. It was during her senior year that Rabbi Gold served as student rabbi to the late Rabbi Sol Acrish at Temple Beth Elohim: “His guidance and mentorship were invaluable in helping me develop into the spiritual leader I have become.”

The Brewster synagogue was served by Rabbi Gold during its time of mourning the illness and loss of its beloved rabbi last year.

As matter of fact, it was Rabbi Acrish who hired Rabbi Gold as his intern seven years ago. “He asked me about the most important quality a rabbi should possess. I replied: ‘Compassion.’ He smiled and told me: ‘You’re hired!’ It was a match made in heaven. I am so fortunate to have learned from him.”

During her younger years, Rabbi Gold loved her childhood rabbi: “He was very socially justice minded. He spoke out against racism, the Vietnam War and was pro-gay rights and was always ahead of the curve. I respected that and always loved Jewish tradition besides being blessed by four grandparents until I was 35 who taught me so much.” Rabbi Gold decided to enter the rabbinate because she had a desire to “relay Jewish values to people.”

Rabbi Gold and her wife reside in Queens. “My wife is a Jew by choice. She voluntarily offered to convert from her Irish Catholic background to Judaism. The last thing she ever thought she would be is a “rebbetzen” (Hebrew for wife of a rabbi). I am very lucky.”

The new rabbi described her congregation as being “really warm, caring, friendly and down to earth. I am very grateful.”

One of her first services at the temple took place on Friday evening when Temple Beth Elohim participated in Shabbat Across America. The event was celebrated by hundreds of synagogues throughout the continent in the historic event to celebrate what unifies all Jewish people–Shabbat!

Rabbi Gold realizes the future of Judaism is the young and she has begun tutoring 11 boys and girls studying for their Bar and Bat Mitzvahs. “We are busy since these young people will celebrate their special days from now through the end of June.”

Shabbat services are held Friday evenings at 7:30. The Bar and Bat Mitzvah celebrations will take place on Saturday mornings.

The temple also operates an active Sunday school program and temple Sisterhood. Rabbi Gold also hopes to initiate a series of yoga classes this spring. “We have a young congregation; families who are excited about their religion with verve and passion which is the future of our faith,” she said.

